
 

 

 

Finance Committee Minutes 
 
Honorable Council 
City of Newark, Ohio 
May 16, 2022 
5:45pm 
 
The Finance Committee met in Council Chambers May 16, 2022 with these members in attendance: 
 
 Doug Marmie – Chair 
 Spencer Barker  
 Mark Labutis – sitting in for Cheri Hottinger            
 Jonathan Lang 
 Michael Houser 
 
We wish to report : 

1. Resolution No. 22-47 A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING AND DIRECTING THE MAYOR OF THE CITY OF 
NEWARK TO PREPARE AND SUBMIT APPLICATIONS TO THE OHIO GOVERNOR’S OFFICE OF CRIMINAL 
JUSTICE SERVICES FOR FISCAL YEAR 2022 EDWARD BYRNE JUSTICE ASSITANCE GRANT FUNDING. 
Mr. Marmie – This resolution was pulled. 
 
Mr. Marmie – The unappropriated balance of the General Fund stands at $358,131.00, the Budget 
Stabilization Fund stands at $1,145,137.00. 
 

2.  Resolution No. 22-48 A RESOLUTION APPROPRIATING MONIES FOR THE EXPENSES OF THE MUNICPAL 
CORPORATION 
Section 1.      There is hereby an appropriation of the unappropriated balance of the 100 General Fund, 
in the amount of $925.00 (Req. appropriation of funds back into equip. & Supplies from sale of equip 
on govdeals bill of sale #432022) 

 

100.204.5331 Equipment & 
Suppies 

925.00 

Tim Hickman, Safety Director – The Fire Department sold a piece of equipment on GovDeals and they 
would like to appropriate that money back into their accounts. 
Motion to send to full council by Mr. Lang, second by Mr. barker, motion passed 5-0 

 
3. Resolution No. 22-51 A RESOLUTION A DRUG LAW ENFORCEMENT FUND AND DECLARING AN 

EMERGENCY 
Ryan Bubb, City Auditor – When I took the office of the City Auditor, this was pointed out and we 
jumped on this to get this done. It’s for fines for the NPD when they’re involved in arrests, whether it 
be in the City, the County or even outside of the County. Fines that are collected whether it be 
Municipal Court, Common Pleas Court. When these fines come back we need to make a separate fund 
within our office for these to come back and the NPD can be the recipient of these. You see what these 
funds can be used for, there can be a multitude of different uses. It’s hard to tell what kind of number 
this will be, but it could be advantageous for our Police Department to use to fund expenses and it is 



 

 

 

also required by the Auditor of the State. The reason for the emergency clause is to be in compliance 
with the State. 
Motion to send to full council by Mr. Lang, second by Mr. Barker 
Mr. Lang – I just wanted to compliment you, thank you for getting this cleaned up and it’s a solid move 
for our department, thank you. 
Motion passed 5-0 
 
 
Finance Committee meeting stands adjourned 
 
 
 
Doug Marmie, Chair                        


